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“Let all that you do be done with love.” 1 Corinthians 16:14”

7th March 2025
Dear Parents / Carers,

At St. Matthew’s CofE Primary School, we are committed to providing all pupils with a planned Personal, Social, Health, Education (PSHE) programme to enable them to acquire the knowledge, understanding, skills and strategies they need to develop an understanding of themselves, empathy and the ability to work with others to help pupils form and maintain good relationships, develop the essential skills for future employability and better enjoy and manage their lives. 

During Year 6, pupils further develop their understanding of the physical and emotional changes they go through during puberty and about human reproduction. They will learn about the following:
· The physical, emotional and social changes that take place from birth to puberty;

· Changes during puberty in relation to personal hygiene;

· The basic biology of human reproduction;
The children will be separated into boys and girls for these sessions so that the focus is on their bodies and changes and not that of the other gender and so that they feel comfortable asking any questions. I would like to reassure you that these issues will be handled in a thoughtful and sensitive manner which reflects the values and aims of the school. However, if you have any queries or concerns about your child participating in this topic, please come and speak to a member of staff.

Although parents/carers have the right to request to withdraw their child from any of the sex education part of Relationships Education, it is our aim to encourage parents to see the value of RSE learning and its contribution to keeping children safe, developing their emotional, social and physical wellbeing and for promoting equality and social justice.

Should a parent decide that they do not wish their child to take part in any of these education lessons, we would ask that they speak to the teacher to discuss their concerns. The teacher will discuss the request with the parent/carer to fully understand and address any concerns/objections to the content of the curriculum.  If parents/carers do decide to withdraw their child, they should inform the teacher in writing and the school will keep a record of this.

If you would like to see the school’s Relationships and Sex Education Policy, please visit the school website. If you have any further questions about this aspect of the curriculum or wish to see any of the teaching resources, please contact school.
Yours sincerely,
Miss Worthington

Deputy Headteacher
HEADTEACHER – Mrs Patel
ST. MATTHEW’S C of E PRIMARY SCHOOL, Kentford Road, Bolton, BL1 2JL
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